
NST Meeting Minutes 

5/14/2012 

Call to Order at 7:46 PM 

All officers Walter B. Hollman, Sr., Aaron Barnett, Sue Williams, and Arnold Goering were present 
and each introduced themself. 
 
The minutes were read by Treasure Suzette Williams. A motion was made and seconded to except the 
minutes and approved. 
 
The visiting guests in attendance were acknowledged. 
 
The Community Members introduced themself. 
 
The community membership discussed their community issues.  
 
Old Business 
 

• The President reported: 
o The incorporation paperwork was filed and approved for Neighborhood Safety Team 

Baltimore County, Inc. 
o A domain name was purchased for five years, for the organization as “nstbc.org”, with 

an email address of nsafetyteam@nstbc.org that was suggested by Treasurer Sue 
Williams. 

o The By-Laws needs to be updated prior to filling for 501C(3) status. 
o A personal email was purchased by and for the president as 

presidenthollmansr@nstbc.org. 
  
New Business 
 

• Representatives Tiffanay Guthrie and Stephon Jones, from voter registration, provided the 
required instruction to certify the class participants as Voter Registration Volunteers.  

• The Treasurer agreed to locate a bank and open an account for our organization. 
• We agreed to purchase a small post office box for the regular mail, in the Gwynn Oak area on 

Liberty Road. 
• It was reported that a Pit-Bull on a chain in an unfenced yard had gotten lose in the past. After 

some discussion, Nancy Cadigan explained that a Pit-Bull must be on a certain type of chain with 
water and shelter when unattended in a yard. It was also pointed out by Margret Stokes that the 
animal situation could not be reported anonymously. 

• Mrs. Leslie Lopes-Ruffin spoke about two complaints received from anonymous sources, 
and it was said that NSTBC would receive a copy of those reports. 
1. 8204 Liberty Rd, parked vehicles without tags and drugs in the area. 
2. Langford Rd and Sunset Blvd, teenagers selling illegal drug and prostitution. 
 
 

Comments were made by: 
 

mailto:nsafetyteam@nstbc.org


• Vice President Aaron Barnett spoke about the Youth Gospel Fest for June 30th, and the 
Coalition meeting on May 17, 2012.  
 
 

The meeting was adjournment 8:27 PM 
 
Attendees: 
 

President Walter B. Hollman, Sr. Westview Park 
Vice President Aaron Barnett  Powhatan Farms 
Treasurer Sue Williams  Robin Hall 
SGT-At-Arms Arnold Goering  East Catonsville Manor 
Carroll Watkins   Gwynn Oaks 
Margret Stokes   West Edmondal Councilman Quirk 
Nancy Cadigan    Baltimore Public Library 
Carroll Watkins   Gwynn Oak 
Leslie Lopes-Ruffin   Delegate Burns Rep 
Linda Davenport   Westview Park 


